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Minutes of the Fremington Parish Council’s Fremington Quay Management Committee

Present:

1609/39

1609/40

1609/41

1609/42

1609/43

1609/44

1609/45

held on Thursday 29'" September 2016 at 12.00pm
at the Parish Council Offices, 12 Higher Road, Fremington

Clirs F Biederman (Chairman), D Chalmers, Mrs J Flynn, A Rennles, B Sherborne,
G Turner and T Wood
Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Parish Clerk, Clir Mrs J Dyson and 5 members of the public.

Apologies for Absence
Clirs R Cann and J Bell.

Declarations of interests
Clir Mrs Flynn declared a Personal Interest in item 1609/47 as the tenants are known
to her.

To agree the agenda as published
It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree the agenda as published.

Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman provided an update on the bridge works at Fremington Quay with a
likely end date of October 2016. It was noted that the improvements to the
Fisherman’s car park had been completed and thanks were given to DCC.

Public Participation
Members of the public raised concerns over Western Power turning off the electricity
for a whole day on the 3@ November 2016, it was agreed to contact Western Power.

Concerns were raised over the Parish Council's representations on the Coastal
Communities Team. It was noted that the Parish Clerk was on the Steering Group but
an elected representative was not and the Chairman and Vice-Chairman had been
invited to a consultation event.

The post in the passing bay had still not been repaired — Clir Biederman reported that
he had been chasing this item.

Members of the public raised concerns about the noise from the generators at
Fremington Quay, it was agreed to raise with DCC.

It was noted that TAP money had been secured to create refuge places along the
BOAT Road for pedestrians and the works would commence in the near future.

Members of the public asked about the structural integrity of the BOAT Road and it
was agreed to raise with DCC.

To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on 30" June 2016 as a
correct record

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary and one abstention, to approve the
minutes of the meeting held on 30" June 2016 as a correct record. Clir Biederman
duly signed the minutes.

To discuss the speed of cyclists on the Tarka Trail

Concerns were raised that cyclists are travelling far too fast along the Tarka Trail and
the danger this could pose to pedestrians. It was resolved, with no votes to the
contrary, to highlight the issue to Devon County Council.
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It was resolved that under Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings)
Act 1960 that the public and press be excluded from the meeting for the following item
as it involves the likely disclosure of confidential information.

To discuss various issues with the tenants of the café

Various issues where discussed and it was it was resolved, with no votes to the
contrary, to agree to the shed being replaced with a 8 x 10ft shed and to investigate
the legality of the items raised.

Close
The meeting closed at 12.55pm.



